
 

 

Notes of the 
Meeting of the Carnival Committee 

held at 7:30 p.m. on Monday 08 July 2024 
 

Present:  

Cllr Taylor, Cllr Cornish, Cllr Salvage, Cllr Harrison, Cllr Taylor, Ann Harrison, Megan Harrison, Dan Plevey 

Vanessa Ball (Clerk) 

 

CC–14/2024 Apologies for Absence 

Cllr Downing submitted apologies for reason of holiday.  

Andy Johnson, Alison Johnson and Jane Dalrymple for reason of holiday.  

These apologies were noted. 

CC-15/2024 To accept the minutes of the Carnival committee meeting on 15/05/2024 and review any 

matters arising from the minutes not on Agenda. 

It was confirmed that Bradda Dads were running the Friday evening event, there would a licenced bar, and 

The Smart Family had agreed to provide the music with their family band. There would also be a disco. 

Bradda Dads would be using a generator for a fridge, freezer and PA system. There would be two bouncy 

castles, an ice cream van and Cllr Taylor had booked a pizza oven. 

The dads had agreed with CLT that they would use their bar and equipment, but everything would be kept 

separate. The field would be set up on Thursday evening instead of Friday. the stalls would also be set up 

for Carnival on the Friday but would not be manned as there weren’t enough volunteers. 

It was asked if posters could be made advertising the event 

ACTION: Clerk to arrange for posters from The Valley Rambler 

Megan Harrison offered bin bags to help with recycling on the field. 

It was decided that nothing should be done about the committee members causing trouble as this could just 

lead to more problems on the field on Saturday. 

CC- 16/2024 Finalise Carnival plans for 2024 

it was resolved to place all the refreshment stalls together. Pre school were providing cakes. Bradda Dads 

were providing the mocktails. 

The clerk confirmed that she had arranged for the chairs to be collected from HVC, and Cllr Cornish would 

arrange their collection. 

The clerk confirmed that everything on the checklist had been done, unfortunately the Morris Dancers were 

not available, but she had booked The Red Barrows. 

Cllr Taylor confirmed that the collection buckets were to be signed out from the queen’s tent, and new 

numbers and labels would need adding. 



Dan Plevey reported that unfortunately there would not be a torchlight procession this year as no one had 

had time to organise it. Committee agreed that this was something we would need to organise earlier next 

year.  

Dan asked if Bradda Dads could order a new marquee for Bradda Dads with the premise of it being available 

for community use. The clerk suggested that they apply for an S137 grant. 

Cllr Cornish reported that there was still a need for marshals, it was agreed to advertise on social media. 

ACTION: Cllr Taylor to ask for help on the council Facebook Page 

 

CC-17/2024 Financial matters 

 The clerk advised that the budget was likely to be exceeded. 

The meeting concluded at 8:20 p.m. 


